Chairman Reed called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:08 p.m. Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, Adam Niewiadomski and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Reed moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board's regular meeting held on September 4, 2024, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried. Chairman Reed moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board's regular meeting held on September 18, 2024, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Trustee Niewiadomski presented NAD's reports.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Written report submitted.

ZONING COMMISSION: Commission Member Loya reported researching BNB's; farm tourism; camping and potable water, the next meeting is October 21, 2024 at 7:30 p.m. at TTAB.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Written report submitted.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Supervisor Sypniewski reported Hoffman road west end tree stumps finished, ongoing road maintaining, side mowing and repairing washouts, pushed back #304 stone pile saving for other projects, will order #411 sticky stone, talked to Trask road resident regarding installing brick/concrete mailbox too close to side of road possible road hazard, Short road not touched all summer by Thompson. Trustee Niewiadomski asked zoning commission to look into mailbox regulations and will talk to Trask resident and Thompson trustees.

OLD BUSINESS: Trustee Morse asked Fire Chief if he has scheduled annual inspections. Fire Chief stated no, testing/inspection prices approximately same as last year, and FEMA AFG grant ran out of funds will reapply again. Trustee Reed stated get testing/inspections done now and again in 6 months. Trustee Niewiadomski stated new diesel fuel tank filled start recording usage, generator transfer switch not functioning call Kennington for repairs. Trustee Reed handed out his proposed fee changes for zoning, cemetery and hall rentals for review, stated he signed required credit card document. Fiscal Officer stated received credit cards, card holders need to sign township policy agreement.

NEW BUSINESS: Trustee Niewiadomski stated balance of stone material to be used for other projects, Martuccio expecting lower costs next year. Trustee Niewiadomski proposed from the distributor in our area using different aggregates at .50/square foot including labor and emulsion to test a bad area of road free of charge. The Board discussed uses for asphalt grindings. Trustee Niewiadomski suggested balance amount to invest into STAR account.

FISCAL OFFICERS' REPORT: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Reed moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer presented notice for issued liquor permit to 4518 Footville-Richmond if requesting a hearing, Trustee Reed tabled the decision. The Fiscal Officer stated STAR account setup for ACH transfers, presented driveway permit for 3191 State road copy given to road department.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. Trustee Morse suggested places to donate to North Carolina flooding victims.

Chairman Reed moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried.

Mark Reed II, Trustee, Chairman

Larry Morse, Trustee

Adam Niewiadomski, Trustee